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Comprehensive Case Management Employment Program (CCMEP) 

and 

Workforce Innovation and Opportunity Act (WIOA) 

For 

Youth Program Services 

for 

Delaware County Department of Job and Family Services (DCDJFS) 

 

Delaware County Department of Job and Family Services is seeking proposals from qualified and 

innovative providers to partner with DCDJFS to run the CCMEP Youth Program funded through WIOA 

and Temporary Assistance for Needy Families (TANF). Prospective providers are invited to submit 

proposals to provide the services for in-school and out-of-school youth. Funds available, resources 

available, numbers of targeted youth to be served, and program and process responsibilities are 

enumerated in the RFP. 

The complete CCMEP/WIOA Request for Proposals packet is posted on the internet and may be viewed 

on Delaware County’s web page at https://co.delaware.oh.us/media-room/bids/ under the heading “Public 

Notices and Bids.”  

 

Any proposals submitted to Delaware County are to be prepared at the submitter’s expense.  Delaware 

County reserves the right to reject any and all proposals in whole or in part.  Acceptance of a proposal 

shall not constitute an agreement between the submitter and Delaware County.  Delaware County shall 

not have any liability whatsoever to any submitter whose proposal is not accepted. 

 

The Public Information Session previously scheduled for March 25th has been cancelled for public 

health and safety reasons. Questions can still be submitted as shown below and in accordance with 

the Q & A process defined in the RFP packet. 

 

Questions regarding the RFP may be directed to Steve Ehrle via email at  steve.ehrle@jfs.ohio.gov. 

 

All proposals must satisfy Proposal Administration requirements defined in Section III of the RFP and meet 

the minimum requirements defined in the proposal form. 

 

All proposals must be submitted electronically to Steve Ehrle via email at steve.ehrle@jfs.ohio.gov 

not later than April 21, 2020 – No Exceptions. 
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